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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

December 14, 2007
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order: 






  Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Kaibab Room of the University Union at 3:03 pm.  Blase welcomed all and asked that any guests or new Senators introduce themselves as well as those attending telephonically.  
Members Present: Sylvester Allred, Barbara Austin, Virginia Blankenship, Kathy Bohan (appearing telephonically), Roger Bounds,  Rebecca Cole, Chuck Connell, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Jack Dustman, Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, Liz Grobsmith, Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke (appearing telephonically), John Leung, Helaine McLain, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, John Neuberger, Jim Pinto, Jennifer Prior (appearing telephonically), Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Reed Riner, James Sample, Blase Scarnati, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Louise Scott, Karen Sealander, David Sherry, CJ Smith, Sumner Sydeman, and Marsha Yowell, 

Members Absent:  Thom Alcoze, David Allen, Samantha Arundel, David Brumbaugh, Michael Costelloe, Terry Crites, Angie Golden, Tara Green, John Haeger, Josh Hewes, Glenn Hookstra, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, Sheryl Lutjens, Cecelia Ojeda, Lon Owen, Ricardo Pereira, Nando Schellen, Zack Smith, Julie Swann,  Tom Wahl and Ric Wiggal. 

Others present:  Nancy Duke (appearing telephonically), Mary Lou Galyon (CSAC), Pat Haeuser, MJ McMahon, Nita Paden, Ron Pitt, Karen Pugliesi, and Barbara Valtry (appearing telephonically).   
2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




  Blase Scarnati

Blase presented the agenda with the addition of Item 6A under agenda Item 6.  Item 6A is entitled Climate Change & Higher Education Conference Update and will be presented by Marcus Ford.  This was approved by unanimous consent.  Blase next presented the minutes of the November 5th meeting of the Faculty Senate.  The minutes were approved by unanimous consent with the correction of a spelling error.  
3. Opening Comments: 




  Blase Scarnati/Rich Lei
Blase asked for a moment of silence for faculty member, Donna Cunningham Henrichs who passed away this week.  Ms. Cunningham Henrichs was a Senior Lecturer in the School of Communications. 

Blase next announced various items discussed at December’s ABOR meeting.  Among those matters discussed were the approval of tuition rates for next year, Strategic Plan, approval of the Seventh Amendment to the Optional Retirement Plan, and the approval of NAU’s BA in Business Administration.  

He also informed the Senate of the discussion at the AFC meeting regarding reimbursement of unused sick leave upon leaving the University.  

He also informed the Senate that the Executive Committee met and discussed the Draft version of the “Disclosure/Conflict of Interest” with administrators and concerned faculty members.  The discussion was vigorous and productive.  They will meet again in January and plan to bring forth a new Draft to the full Senate in January.  The President has established a Residence Life Advisory Council.  The President would like two Senators to sit on this committee.  Blase then asked for any volunteers or interested Senators.  There being no volunteers at this time, Blase will begin to send e-mails in an effort to fill these positions.  
4. Academic Standards Committee: 
          


    Nita Paden and Ron Pitt
Associate Provost Ron Pitt and Professor Nita Paden addressed the Senate regarding the End of Term Week Policy, Finals Week Policy, and Liberal Studies Foundation Completion Policies.  They distributed the policies as revised per their previous meeting with the Faculty Senate.  They proceeded to answer questions.  A motion was made to adopt all three policies.  The motion passed with one abstention and one Nay.  The policies will now go to the Provost for signature.     
5. Treasurer for Spring 2008  





      Blase Scarnati
Blase announced that the Senate Treasurer, Chuck Connell will be on sabbatical during Spring Semester 2008.  Larry Mohrweis has agreed to serve as Treasurer for Spring 2008 pending a Senate vote.  A motion was made and passed by unanimous consent.   

6. Climate Change & Higher Education Conference Update      

Marcus Ford                                                                                    
Blase introduced Marcus Ford next and congratulated him on a successful conference.  Marcus proceeded to discuss the Conference held recently in Tempe on November 26th.  Approximately 220 people were in attendance including the Presidents, Vice Presidents and Provosts of all three Universities.  NAU had approximately 30 attendees.  He then spoke briefly of the impact of the predicted global warming and its projected impact on Arizona.  He also spoke of some of the ideas for the future in making our campus more carbon neutral by the year 2020 and the adoption of a curriculum that will embrace this subject.  

A brief discussion ensued.     
6A. Faculty Evaluation of Administrators Subcommittee Update    Marsha Yowell

 Marsha announced that the committee has been meeting regularly and consists of a student and various faculty members.  At this point they have created a flowchart for the process of evaluations and are in the process of reviewing various forms.  She hopes to have more to report to the Senate in a month or two.   
7. College Faculty Assemblies 





       Blase Scarnati 
Blase reminded the Senators of the concept of College Faculty Assemblies that were addressed briefly at a previous Faculty Senate meeting. He asked that the Senators group themselves according to their College and discuss the following two questions: 1.) Would forming a College or Unit Assembly be useful to the faculty or academic professionals in your College or Unit?  2.) What issues might such an assembly help develop in your college that could be brought to the Senate for consideration?  The Senate broke for ten minutes to caucus.  

Upon reconvening the Senate, Blase asked for feedback and discussion ensued.  He then took a straw pole which indicated that College Faculty Assemblies would be useful.  There was general consensus to explore this idea further.  A Motion was made to establish Faculty Assemblies.  The motion passed unanimously.  Blase will send ideas to the Colleges to assist in the formation of these Assemblies.  

8. Comments on behalf of the President 


MJ McMahon/Pat Haeuser   
Executive Vice President MJ McMahon spoke on behalf of President Haeger who was unable to attend.  She announced the 3.4 million dollar You Teach Grant awarded to NAU which will increase the number of Math and Science teachers.  The program will begin Fall 2008 as NAU Teach.  

She also reported on various highlights of the ABOR meetings including the passing of NAU’s tuition fee increase.  

Vice President Pat Haeuser gave a presentation on the possible state budget decisions and how they might affect NAU.  The Regents are standing by their budget but the Governor’s Office will now make their decision.  A brief discussion followed.    

9. Comments by the Provost 





Liz Grobsmith
Provost Liz Grobsmith reported on the following items: 

The Winter Summer Session salaries discussion is progressing.  The cap for summer salaries will be removed beginning summer 2008.  She distributed a sheet regarding the impact of eliminating the summer salary cap.   

She announced the passing of the BA in Business Administration by ABOR and that the new Biomedical Science Major which will be proposed to ABOR at their January meeting.  
She announced an increase in the matriculation fee for graduate students by 15 dollars at the ABOR meeting. 

The search for a Dean for the Nursing School has had some problems and at this point no decision has been made as to how they will proceed.    

She also announced that along with the President and Harvey Charles she is creating a Global Education Task Force.  This will be a campus wide committee with the goal of coming up with recommendations for creating a truly internationalized campus.  She then entertained questions which included the University’s taxing of local accounts for camps etc. and the search for a Vice President of Research.
10. Adjourn  







  Action Item
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:49 pm. The next meeting will be from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Monday, January 14, 2008 in the Kaibab Room of the University Union.
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